DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + + MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF:

:

Xaing Fong Corporation, :
t/a North Sea Carry-out :
Restaurant :

2470 10th Gharat NE

2479 18th Street, NW : Fact Finding

Retailer B - ANC 1C : Hearing

License No. 73973 : Case #17-CC-00077 and : Case #17-CC-00077(a) :

:

(Transfer of Ownership : Without Board Approval) :

Wednesday
March 28, 2018

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson Donovan W. Anderson, presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson NICK ALBERTI, Member BOBBY CATO, JR., Member DONALD ISAAC, SR., Member MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member JAMES SHORT, Member

ALSO PRESENT:

INVESTIGATOR FELICIA DANTZLER, ABRA KEN ZHANG, On behalf of the Licensee

1	P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
2	3:50 p.m.
3	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. The
4	next case that we have is a Fact-Finding Hearing,
5	Case No. 17-CC-00077 and 17-CC-00077(a), North
6	Sea Carry-out Restaurant. Will the would the
7	folks will the parties all right.
8	MR. ZHANG: Hi.
9	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And who are
10	you, sir?
11	MR. ZHANG: The case?
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: No, who are
13	you? What's your name?
14	MR. ZHANG: Bing Kai Chen, yeah.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Chen and
16	you own this establishment?
17	MR. ZHANG: No, we are the family.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: You are the
19	what?
20	MR. ZHANG: The Bing cousin, because
21	they are not here, we are the family, so we come
22	here to see what happen.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So where is the
2	where are the rest of the people?
3	MR. ZHANG: Rest of our people here.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hold on. Okay.
5	So you are the owner of the business, right?
6	MR. ZHANG: Yes, partner.
7	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And you it's
8	my understanding you have asked for a translator?
9	MR. ZHANG: Yes.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And when did
11	you ask us for a translator?
12	MR. ZHANG: Oh, like Chinese.
12	
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When did you
	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When did you ask us for a translator?
13	
13 14	ask us for a translator?
13 14 15	ask us for a translator? MEMBER ALBERTI: When?
13 14 15 16	ask us for a translator? MEMBER ALBERTI: When? CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When?
13 14 15 16 17	ask us for a translator? MEMBER ALBERTI: When? CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When? MR. ZHANG: (No audible answer.)
13 14 15 16 17	ask us for a translator? MEMBER ALBERTI: When? CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When? MR. ZHANG: (No audible answer.) CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When did you
13 14 15 16 17 18 19	ask us for a translator? MEMBER ALBERTI: When? CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When? MR. ZHANG: (No audible answer.) CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: When did you ask us to provide you a translator?

1	you tell us before?
2	MR. ZHANG: Because I don't know. We
3	just see the paper. Last time I come in here
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yeah, go ahead,
5	sir. You said what now? Go ahead. I'm
6	listening to you, go ahead.
7	MR. ZHANG: Yeah, last time, I think
8	it's last time they close the place, you know.
9	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay.
10	MR. ZHANG: So we come in here and
11	then we just get a paper and then we come here to
12	check it out.
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So you want a
14	Chinese translator?
15	MR. ZHANG: Yeah, please.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. I
17	know. So were you you have the letter in
18	front of you. Were you able to read this letter?
19	MR. ZHANG: Yes.
20	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So didn't you
21	see in the letter it told you that if you needed
22	a translator you should have asked for one?

	MR. ZHANG: Okay. So what because we
2	are not really can understand, so what we first
3	time come here see what happened and I can.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, sir.
5	We will there are some serious concerns here.
6	I know, Ms. Dantzler, but he has asked for a
7	translator, so
8	INVESTIGATOR DANTZLER: No, sir. If
9	the Court's indulgence? This is not the owner.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Well, he is
11	what is your name, sir?
12	MR. ZHANG: Yeah, my name is I
13	mean, they are not here because owner and we are
14	his family.
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Who are you?
16	MR. ZHANG: Oh, I mean, the cousin of
17	the owner.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: What is your
19	name?
20	MR. ZHANG: Ken, K-E-N.
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ken. What's
22	the where is the stuff? Whose name do we

have?
MEMBER SHORT: We have Chen.
MEMBER ALBERTI: Who?
MEMBER SHORT: Bing Kai Chen.
MEMBER ALBERTI: Who is Bing Kai Chen?
MR. ZHANG: Bing Kai Chen is my
family, like a cousin.
MEMBER ALBERTI: And
CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And he is not
here?
MR. ZHANG: Yeah, he not here.
CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Why is he not
here?
MEMBER ALBERTI: Why not?
MR. ZHANG: Because we see the paper.
They call me. They don't see the paper. They
just let me come here see what happen.
CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
Does he all right. Can he speak English?
Does he want a translator or is it you who wants
the translator?
MR. ZHANG: We are want, both.

1	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: No, no. All
2	right. Mr. Bing Kai
3	MR. ZHANG: Chen.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Chen.
5	MR. ZHANG: Uh-huh.
6	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: He needs to
7	contact us.
8	MR. ZHANG: Okay. Okay.
9	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: If he does not
10	contact us immediately, your business we might
11	shut your business down.
12	MR. ZHANG: Okay. So how about right
13	now I call him, so he
14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: You call him
15	MR. ZHANG: Uh-huh.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: and tell him
17	that he needs to be here tomorrow to talk to
18	someone.
19	MR. ZHANG: Sure, sure. Tomorrow,
20	right?
21	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And we will
22	tell you, we will reschedule this hearing.

1	MR. ZHANG: Okay.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: But he needs to
3	come here tomorrow.
4	MR. ZHANG: Okay.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And talk to the
6	front desk.
7	MR. ZHANG: Um-hum.
8	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And then we
9	will provide a translator, if he wants.
10	MR. ZHANG: Yes.
11	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: But he needs to
12	come here tomorrow or we might shut your business
13	down.
14	MR. ZHANG: Okay. I guarantee I be
15	he coming here.
16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
17	MR. ZHANG: Okay.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay. All
19	right. So that's fine, sir. All right. So we
20	can't do this Fact-Finding Hearing today because
21	the owner is not here and from what I'm being
22	told, we need a translator. I have informed the

1	person who was here today that they need to let
2	the owner know that he needs to contact the
3	Agency tomorrow to make arrangements when we are
4	going to have this Fact-Finding Hearing and
5	provide them a translator.
6	And if they are not if they don't
7	present themselves tomorrow, there is a
8	possibility that we will start the proceeding to
9	close this business.
10	You understand, sir?
11	MR. ZHANG: Yeah.
12	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
13	MEMBER ALBERTI: Can I ask him one
14	question?
15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yeah. Go
16	ahead, Mr. Alberti.
17	MEMBER ALBERTI: So this is part of
18	your family?
19	MR. ZHANG: Yeah, yeah.
20	MEMBER ALBERTI: Who is Yanqint Xu?
21	MR. ZHANG: Yes, here, my wife.
22	MEMBER ALBERTI: And can you spell her

		10
1	name for us?	
2	MR. ZHANG: Y-A-N-Q-I-N-T.	
3	MEMBER ALBERTI: And is there a Xu?	
4	I have Xu.	
5	MR. ZHANG: Yanqint Xu, X-U, yeah.	
6	Xu, Z-X-U.	
7	MEMBER ALBERTI: Z-H-U?	
8	INVESTIGATOR DANTZLER: Q-U-I?	
9	MR. ZHANG: Yeah.	
10	MEMBER ALBERTI: All right. Does your	
11	wife speak English?	
12	MR. ZHANG: No.	
13	MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay.	
14	INVESTIGATOR DANTZLER: Or N-G?	
15	MEMBER ALBERTI: And what's her	
16	relationship to the business?	
17	MR. ZHANG: Say again?	
18	MEMBER ALBERTI: What's her	
19	relationship to the business?	
20	MR. ZHANG: Oh, just feel much	
21	oh, we do partner, because family, you know, we	
22	do partner.	

1	MEMBER ALBERTI: Oh, she is now a
2	partner?
3	MR. ZHANG: Yeah, yeah.
4	MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. Legally? I
5	mean, you signed papers and she is legally a
6	partner?
7	MR. ZHANG: Yes.
8	MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. Thank you.
9	All right. That's all the questions. Thank you.
10	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: But so
11	MEMBER ALBERTI: We need the owner.
12	We need the owner.
12 13	We need the owner. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All
13	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All
13 14	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All right. So I have told you what you need to do.
13 14 15	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All right. So I have told you what you need to do. MR. ZHANG: Um-hum.
13 14 15 16	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All right. So I have told you what you need to do. MR. ZHANG: Um-hum. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And so and
13 14 15 16 17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All right. So I have told you what you need to do. MR. ZHANG: Um-hum. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And so and we will schedule this hearing and we will provide
13 14 15 16 17	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All right. So I have told you what you need to do. MR. ZHANG: Um-hum. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And so and we will schedule this hearing and we will provide so is it we will provide a Chinese translator,
13 14 15 16 17 18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All right. So I have told you what you need to do. MR. ZHANG: Um-hum. CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And so and we will schedule this hearing and we will provide so is it we will provide a Chinese translator, but I don't want you guys to come back the next

1	MR. ZHANG: Now, I got it. So
2	tomorrow, I be with my cousin coming here, so
3	partners for the people and then we get a Chinese
4	translator.
5	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes.
6	MEMBER ALBERTI: Yes, yes. Well, he
7	is going to have to come and appear before us
8	with an interpreter here.
9	MR. ZHANG: Okay.
10	MEMBER ALBERTI: So he will talk to
11	the people in the office, but then we will have
12	another one of these hearings.
13	MR. ZHANG: Yes, sure, sure.
14	MEMBER ALBERTI: With an interpreter.
15	MR. ZHANG: Yes. I got you.
16	MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. All right.
17	MR. ZHANG: Thank you.
18	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you.
19	MR. ZHANG: Sorry, about it, we are
20	first time. We don't know
21	MEMBER ALBERTI: Thank you.
22	MR. ZHANG: about.

ı	
1	MEMBER ALBERTI: All right.
2	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
3	MEMBER ALBERTI: Okay. Thank you.
4	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you.
5	MR. ZHANG: Thank you.
6	CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay.
7	(Whereupon, the Fact-Finding Hearing
8	was concluded at 3:57 p.m.)
9	
LO	
L1	
L2	
L3	
L4	
L5	
L6	
L7	
L8	
L9	
20	
21	
22	

	1		1
A	Carry-out 1:6 2:6	Fact-Finding 2:4	12:20
able 4:18	case 1:9,9 2:4,5,11	8:20 9:4 13:7	
ABRA 1:21	CATO 1:18	family 2:17,21 5:14	L
Agency 9:3	Chairperson 1:15	6:7 9:18 10:21	legally 11:4,5
ahead 4:4,5,6 9:16	1:17 2:3,9,12,15	feel 10:20	letter 4:17,18,21
Alberti 1:18 3:15	2:18 3:1,4,7,10,13	FELICIA 1:21	License 1:8
6:3,5,8,14 9:13,16	3:16,18,22 4:4,9	Finding 1:7	Licensee 1:22
9:17,20,22 10:3,7	4:13,16,20 5:4,10	fine 8:19	listening 4:6
10:10,13,15,18	5:15,18,21 6:9,12	first 5:2 12:20	
11:1,4,8,11 12:6	6:18 7:1,4,6,9,14	folks 2:7	M
12:10,14,16,21	7:16,21 8:2,5,8,11	Fong 1:6	March 1:13
13:1,3	8:16,18 9:12,15	front 4:18 8:6	MATTER 1:5
Alcoholic 1:2,14,14	11:10,13,16,22		mean 5:13,16 11:5
ANC 1:8	12:5,18 13:2,4,6	G	MEETING 1:3
Anderson 1:16,17	check 4:12	go 4:4,5,6 9:15	Member 1:18,18,19
2:3,9,12,15,18 3:1	Chen 2:14,15 6:2,4	going 9:4 12:7	1:19,20 3:15 6:2,3
3:4,7,10,13,16,18	6:5,6 7:3,4	guarantee 8:14	6:4,5,8,14 9:13,17
3:22 4:4,9,13,16	Chinese 3:12,21	guys 11:19	9:20,22 10:3,7,10
4:20 5:4,10,15,18	4:14 11:18 12:3		10:13,15,18 11:1
5:21 6:9,12,18 7:1	close 4:8 9:9	H	11:4,8,11 12:6,10
7:4,6,9,14,16,21	COLUMBIA 1:1	happen 2:22 6:17	12:14,16,21 13:1
8:2,5,8,11,16,18	come 2:21 3:20 4:3	happened 5:3	13:3
9:12,15 11:10,13	4:10,11 5:3 6:17	hearing 1:8,14 2:4	met 1:14
11:16,22 12:5,18	8:3,12 11:19 12:7	7:22 8:20 9:4	MIKE 1:19
13:2,4,6	coming 8:15 12:2	11:17 13:7	
	concerns 5:5	hearings 12:12	N
answer 3:17	concerns 5:5	Hi 2:8	N-G 10:14
answer 3:17 appear 12:7	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8		N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2	Hi 2:8	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18 Building 1:15	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17 E	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20 JR 1:18 K	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1 Okay 3:4 4:9 5:1
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18 Building 1:15 business 3:5 7:10	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17 E English 6:19 10:11	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 Iff 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20 JR 1:18 K K-E-N 5:20	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1 Okay 3:4 4:9 5:1 7:8,8,12 8:1,4,14
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18 Building 1:15 business 3:5 7:10 7:11 8:12 9:9 10:16,19	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17 E	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 I If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1 Okay 3:4 4:9 5:1 7:8,8,12 8:1,4,14 8:17,18 10:13
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18 Building 1:15 business 3:5 7:10 7:11 8:12 9:9 10:16,19 C	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17 E English 6:19 10:11 establishment 2:16	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 Iff 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20 JR 1:18 K K-E-N 5:20 Kai 2:14 6:4,5,6 7:2 Ken 1:22 5:20,21	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1 Okay 3:4 4:9 5:1 7:8,8,12 8:1,4,14 8:17,18 10:13 11:4,8,21 12:9,16
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18 Building 1:15 business 3:5 7:10 7:11 8:12 9:9 10:16,19	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17 E English 6:19 10:11 establishment 2:16 F	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 If 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20 JR 1:18 K K-E-N 5:20 Kai 2:14 6:4,5,6 7:2 Ken 1:22 5:20,21 know 4:2,8,17 5:6	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1 Okay 3:4 4:9 5:1 7:8,8,12 8:1,4,14 8:17,18 10:13 11:4,8,21 12:9,16 13:3,6
answer 3:17 appear 12:7 Approval 1:11 arrangements 9:3 asked 3:8 4:22 5:6 audible 3:17 B B 1:8 back 11:19 behalf 1:22 Beverage 1:2,14,14 Bing 2:14,20 6:4,5 6:6 7:2 Board 1:2,11,14 BOBBY 1:18 Building 1:15 business 3:5 7:10 7:11 8:12 9:9 10:16,19 C	concerns 5:5 concluded 13:8 contact 7:7,10 9:2 Control 1:2,14,14 Corporation 1:6 Court's 5:9 cousin 2:20 5:16 6:7 12:2 D D.C 1:15 Dantzler 1:21 5:6,8 10:8,14 desk 8:6 DISTRICT 1:1 DONALD 1:19 Donovan 1:16,17 E English 6:19 10:11 establishment 2:16	Hi 2:8 Hold 3:4 Iff 5:8 immediately 7:10 indulgence 5:9 informed 8:22 interpreter 12:8,14 INVESTIGATOR 1:21 5:8 10:8,14 ISAAC 1:19 J JAMES 1:20 JR 1:18 K K-E-N 5:20 Kai 2:14 6:4,5,6 7:2 Ken 1:22 5:20,21	N-G 10:14 N.W 1:15 name 2:13 5:11,12 5:19,22 10:1 need 8:22 9:1 11:11 11:12,14 needed 4:21 needs 7:6,17 8:2,11 9:2 NICK 1:18 North 1:6 2:5 NW 1:7 O office 12:11 oh 3:12,20 5:16 10:20,21 11:1 Okay 3:4 4:9 5:1 7:8,8,12 8:1,4,14 8:17,18 10:13 11:4,8,21 12:9,16

	i	i	,
8:21 9:2 11:11,12		9:10	17-CC-00077(a) 1:9
Ownership 1:10	schedule 11:17	understanding 3:8	2:5
Р	Sea 1:6 2:6	V	18th 1:7
	see 2:22 4:3,21 5:3		1C 1:8
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I	6:15,16,17	W	2
2:1	serious 5:5	W 1:16,17	
p.m 2:2 13:8	SHORT 1:20 6:2,4	want 4:13 6:20,22	2000 1:15 20009 1:15
paper 4:3,11 6:15 6:16	shut 7:11 8:12	11:19	20009 1.15 2018 1:13
papers 11:5	signed 11:5	wants 6:20 8:9	2479 1:7
part 9:17	SILVERSTEIN 1:19	Washington 1:15	28 1:13
parties 2:7	sir 2:10 4:5 5:4,8,11	Wednesday 1:12	20 1.10
partner 3:6 10:21	8:19 9:10	wife 9:21 10:11	3
10:22 11:2,6	Sorry 12:19		3:50 2:2
partners 12:3	speak 3:21 6:19	X	3:57 13:8
people 3:2,3 12:3	10:11	X-U 10:5	
12:11	spell 9:22 SR 1:19	Xaing 1:6	4
person 9:1	start 9:8	Xu 9:20 10:3,4,5,6	400S 1:15
place 4:8	Street 1:7,15	Υ	5
please 4:15	stuff 5:22	Y-A-N-Q-I-N-T 10:2	
possibility 9:8	Suite 1:15	Yangint 9:20 10:5	6
present 1:17,21 9:7	sure 7:19,19 12:13	yeah 2:14 4:4,7,15	
presiding 1:16	12:13	5:12 6:11 9:11,15	7
proceeding 9:8		9:19,19,19 10:5,9	73973 1:8
provide 3:19 8:9	T	11:3,3,3	
9:5 11:17,18	t/a 1:6		
Q	talk 7:17 8:5 12:10	Z	
Q-U-I 10:8	tell 4:1 7:16,22	Z-H-U 10:7	
question 9:14	Thank 11:8,9 12:17	Z-X-U 10:6	
questions 11:9	12:18,21 13:3,4,5 think 4:7	ZHANG 1:22 2:8,11	
	time 4:3,7,8 5:3	2:14,17,20 3:3,6,9	
R	11:20 12:20	3:12,17,20 4:2,7 4:10,15,19 5:1,12	
read 4:18	today 8:20 9:1	5:16,20 6:6,11,15	
really 5:2	told 3:21 4:21 8:22	6:22 7:3,5,8,12,15	
Reeves 1:15	11:14	7:19 8:1,4,7,10,14	
relationship 10:16 10:19	tomorrow 7:17,19	8:17 9:11,19,21	
	8:3,12 9:3,7 12:2	10:2,5,9,12,17,20	
reschedule 7:22 rest 3:2,3	Transfer 1:10	11:3,7,15,21 12:1	
Restaurant 1:7 2:6	translator 3:8,11,14	12:9,13,15,17,19	
Retailer 1:8	3:19 4:14,22 5:7	12:22 13:5	
right 2:3,7 3:5 4:16	6:20,21 8:9,22 9:5		
5:4 6:18,19 7:2,12	11:18 12:4	0	
7:20 8:16,19,19	U	1	
9:12 10:10 11:9	Uh-huh 7:5,15	14th 1:15	
11:13,14,22 12:16	Um-hum 8:7 11:15	17-CC-00077 1:9	
13:1,2	understand 5:2	2:5	
Room 1:15			
II.		ı	'

<u>C E R T I F I C A T E</u>

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Xaing Fong Corporation

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 03-28-18

Place: Washington, DC

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Court Reporter

Mac Nous &